
Town of Hammond 
Board Meeting Minutes 

December 12, 2022 
 
The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, December 12, 2022, at the 
Hammond Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 
 
Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
 
The agenda was approved motion by Miller/Anderson second. 
 
The bills and payments were approved; motion by Wynveen/Miller second. 
 
Minutes from November 12, 2022 regular meeting were approved: motion by Anderson/Wynveen second. 
 
Treasures report from November 2022 was approved: motion by Miller/Wynveen second. 
$1,152.53 Interest on checking 
$67.96 Interest on savings 
$514,103.46 Check Book balance 
$427,704.25 Savings balance 
$5,696.24 Park fund 
$13,598.62 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 
$16,697.45 Impact Fee Account 
 
Recycle Report: All Good, the appliance container from River City should be available next week.  
 
Planning Commission; Meeting was held on December 5, 2022. Joe Miller was absent.  They reviewed a CSM for Kurt 
Christensen.  
Finalized the Dog Baking Ordinance, Paul will speak with Darel Hall on duties and citations, our citation ordinance will 
need review and we will need a fee schedule. 
 
Agenda:  
Melissa Wolf from Midco presented their plan for installation of fiber networks within the Town of Hammond, Linda has 
the handout if anyone is interested in see their plan. 
Doug Zahler – CSM Kurt Christensen was approved on the condition the second driveway entrance is removed by June 1, 
2023; motion by Miller/Anderson second. 
Dog Ordinance – reviewed with board, tabled until fee schedule for citations is complete. 
New Hall Door – Linda received a quote from Lindus for the purchase and install of a new door, board approved; motion 
by Anderson/Wynveen second. 
Caucus Date – January 9. 2022 before regular meeting. 
 
Roads:  
Normal maintenance happening. 
 
Chairman: Some junk was found on the Gillis property on 190th.  Not sure if left there on purpose to block gate.  Will 
leave it for now. 
 
Next meeting scheduled for January 9th, 2022. 
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/ Miller second. 
 
Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 


